
Dear Friends!

It’s been halfa year since I have been living and serving in

Ukraine together with my wife. It’s been a time ofchanges, choices

and adjustments.

Every day I face a magnitude ofnew challenges,

experiences, feelings and responsibilities. Together with the help of

our parents and friends, we managed to renovate our flat. We treat

our home like a heart ofour ministry. It’s been always my

recurring prayer that my home would be an oasis oflove, rest and

peace for many, a place where peoples’ souls meet. When I get

together with young people from Rovno, I desire to say and do

things that arouse the life God’s Spirit has placed within us so we

can go on through dark nights or pleasant mornings with our eyes

fixed on unseen reality. I think that is what the author ofletter to

the Hebrews had in mind when he told us never to stop getting

together with others.

We also keep meeting with the children from a neighboring

village every Friday. We play games and lead Polish classes. Those

children have so little, and yet their enthusiasm, purity and

authenticity are so inspiring and up building for us.

As you know, God has put a desire in

our hearts to open a language school. We are

still trying to explore different options. We hope

and pray that God will materialize our dream

and provide us with a place, teachers and

students.

I still struggle with my visa a lot. I have

to renew it every few months. Sometimes, I am

overwhelmed by this situation but I trust the

Lord knows what we need, and He will provide

in a right time. Ifwe had everything we would

not be dependent upon Him.

I am eagerly waiting for my polish friends’ visit in May. It is such a comfort to know that there are

people who love and support us!

We are so grateful for your ongoing partnership in prayer and all the encouragement you send

our way.

Thank you that we go forward with your support. We are in your debt.

With love, Bartek and Zhanna




